
 

 

Questions pursuant to Council Procedure 10.1 

The following question has been received, on notice, from a member of 
the public: 
 
Question 
 
From Jan Vincent, to Councillor John White, Chairman of the 
Planning Committee: 
 
“Will TDC issue a Section 215 TCPA for Bel-Air Chalet Estate, St. Osyth 
Beach, to make safe the extremely dangerous roads on the Holiday Park 
which are unusable by wheelchair users and hazardous to public and 
holiday makers? 
  
The roads are hidden dangers at night as all street lighting has been 
disconnected.  The danger is compounded and hidden after rainfall as the 
potholes become filled with rainwater which is slow to drain as TDC 
Planning gave permission years ago for the natural drainage dykes to be 
filled in without any inspection of the works done.  The potholes are so 
deep a person or child could drown if they fell into a pothole and were 
rendered unconscious in the fall.  There are no pavements to avoid the 
danger.  Two Ambulances got stuck in the roads last year causing danger 
to life by delay of medical treatment.” 
 
 


